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Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 
All students have faced new challenges over the past week and have had to dig deep into their personal reserves to 
manage a variety of feelings and thoughts.  Class teachers have been working with students establishing learning 
routines, focussing on the effective dispositions to learning, exploring the importance of a growth mindset and 
focussing on growth rather than achievement.   This foundation work sets the scene for a positive culture for learning 
in each classroom.     
 
Some of the responses by Mrs Mackieôs students when they have been exploring what good learners do include: 

¶ A good learner is someone who doesnôt give up and always has a go         

¶ Good learners focus and concentrate                                                               

¶ Good learners ask questions to understand                                                    Which route do you take?  

¶ A good learner is someone that is okay if they get something wrong  

¶ A good learner isnôt the best       

¶ Good learners try to get better at everything they do  

¶ A good learner uses well known strategies  

¶ A good learner uses the materials around the room 

¶ A good learner prepares their mind ready for the most they can do 
 
It is reaffiming to see our work on Growth Mindset really beginning to resonate 
with our students.     
                                                                                  
                                                                                                                          Easy is boring  Challenge is interesting  
                                                                                                                                                                                               

 MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

Week 3 
Feb 
 

11 
TAPS Swim 
Carnival LE 
 

12 
School Council 
vacancies open 
 

13 
Swimming 3-6 
No Preps at School 
 

14 
Swimming 3-6 
 

15 
Swimming 3-6 
 

Week 4 
Feb 

18 
 

19 
Nominations for 
2019-2021 school 
council term 
closes at 4.00pm  
 

20 
District Swim 
Carnival in Orbost 
No Preps at School 
 
School Council 
Meeting 7pm 
 

21 
  Swimming 3-6 
 

22 
Parents & 
Friends AGM 
 
Swimming 3-6 
Double session 
 
 

Week 5 
Feb 

25 
Hockey 
Roadshow Gr 1-6 

26 
 
 

27 
Divisional Swim 
Carnival  
No Preps at School 
 

28 1 

Week 6 
March 

4 
 
               PARENT  

5 
 
    TEACHER       

6 
 
CONVERSATIONS 

7 
 
THIS WEEK 
 

8 
 
 

Week 7 
March 

11 
Labour Day 
Holiday 
 

12 
 

13 14 
Regional Swim 
 

15 
 

Week8 
March 
 

18 
 

19 20 
 

21 22 

Week 9 
March 

25 
 

26 27 28 
 

29 
 
 

Week 10 
April 

1 2 3 4 5 
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We had a terrific day yesterday at the swimming carnival with all students in grade 3-6 challenging themselves at the 
pool and when reflecting last night it really hit home to me how important our swimming program is considering the 
prevalence of tragedy over the summer period near water.   At Toorloo we place a huge emphasis on the swimming 
program and it is labour intensive to comply to the regulations but when you see the success of the students on days 
like yesterday, we know that it is right.  Thanks to all parents, the staff at the aquadome and the whole school team 
for their support of the swimming program.  Letôs continue to do our bit so that children are safe and can enjoy the 
water.   
 
Thanks to all families for the prompt return of notices last week in particular the student details form as it is extremely 
important that we have up to date contact information when required.  It has also been terrific to be able to speak 
with families regarding the drought assistance packages that are available to all families so we can best support you 
and your child/ren.  

 
Parent/Teacher Conversations ï week 6  
We have set aside time after school in week 6 to meet up with you and have a chat about how you think your child 
has settled into the new year and share any information that you think will support your child to be successful. You 
may also have some questions you want clarified about expectations, homework or how you can help at home. If 
you would like to book a time with your childôs teacher, please complete the request form attached to this newsletter. 
If this week is not suitable for you, please chat to your childôs teacher, as they would love to catch up. A confirmation 
of slip will be provided to your child in week 5. 
 
Kindest regards 
Kerry Hughes 

 
School Council SCHOOL COUNCIL ï Parent Representatives  
 
Nominations are now open for 3 parent representatives for the 2019-2021 term. 
Nominations close at 4pm on 19th of February. 
 
Do you have what it takes to be a school councillor??  

 You need to be keen, but you donôt need to be an expert  

 You need to like people and be able to work in a team  

 You do need to be prepared to commit the time needed to ensure the work of council gets done  

 School councils work best when they have people from a variety of backgrounds and have different experiences  
 
Why would you want to be on school council????  

 Itôs a great way to get involved and have a real say in what your school is doing for its students  

 Itôs a very good way to help present and future students of the school  

 Your children may feel a greater sense of belonging with the school  
 
Whatôs the commitment?  

 School council must meet at least 8 times in each year, and at least once per school term  

 Meetings are restricted to approximately 2.0 hours duration at most on Wednesday evenings  
 
What does school council do?  

 Establish the broad direction and vision of the school within the school's community  

 Participate in the development and monitoring of the school strategic plan  

 Develop, review and update school policies  

 Raise funds for school-related purposes  

 Approve the annual budget and monitor expenditure  

 Maintain the schoolôs grounds and facilities  

 Enter into contracts (e.g. cleaning, construction work)  

 Report annually to the school community and to DEECD  

 Generally stimulate interest in the school in the wider community  
 
What about the elections?  

 The principal arranges and conducts the elections  

 These are held in February or March each year  

 If you decide to stand for election, you can arrange for someone to nominate you as a candidate or you can 
nominate yourself  
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 Your nomination form needs to be returned within the time stated on the Notice of Election and Call for 
Nominations  

 Ballots are only held if more people nominate as candidates than there are positions to fill  
 
Where can I find out more?  

 The principal  

 Past and present school councilors  

 School Council terms of reference and nomination forms are available at the office.  

 
State Government Parent Support Packages  

1. Camp Sports and Excursion Fund (CSEF).  
This is for eligible parents or legal guardians who hold a current health care card or pension card valid from 
29th January or 23rd April. This is a payment of $125.00 per child. 

2. Drought Assistance  
This is for ALL students enrolled at schools in the Wellington and East Gippsland Shires.  This is a one off 
payment of $375.00 per child which is sent to the schools to cover items such as Essential items, camps, 
excursions etc.  

3. Drought Response Package 
This package is to assist families with the cost of uniforms, shoes and other essential school items. There 
are 3 packages as you will see on the back of the form.  We are encouraging families to choose package 3 
which entitles each student to an additional $200 as well as a full uniform.  
Please call in to school to complete the forms and ask any questions you may have.  

Permission Forms / Headlice / Student details  
We attached forms to last weekôs newsletter that must be filled in and signed at the beginning of every school year, 
they will only take a few minutes to complete, so please take the time to sit down with a cuppa and spend 5 
minutes reading and signing these forms.  Multiple children can go on the forms. 

¶ General Excursion for non-risk local travel  

¶ Photo/Publication form  

¶ Headlice form is to allow your childôs hair to be checked by our trained staff. 

¶ Student/Family Detail Update Request  

¶ These forms are due back to the office by the end of this week please.  
 
Help needed to cover some library books! 
If you can spare an hour or so at home we have some library books that need covering with contact. These books 
will be ready from tomorrow.  If you call into the office we will give you all you need to do this job.  
Thanks in advance. 
 
PARENTS AND FRIENDS NEWS! 
Weôre lucky to be part of such a friendly, inclusive, vibrant and proactive community at TAPS.   Families can get 
involved in school in a number of ways including volunteering at Breakfast club, Lovely lunches and joining the 
Parents and Friends club(P&F)   
On Friday the 22nd of February, after assembly,  we will be holding our first P&F meeting for 2019, followed by our 
AGM. Morning tea will be provided. All families are welcome to come along and find out more about what we do 
and how you can be a part of it.    

 
STUDENT OF THE WEEK 

mailto:toorloo.arm.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au


 

òLearning Together, Succeeding Togetheró 
 

315 Lake Tyers Beach Rd Ph: 03 5156 5517 toorloo.arm.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 
Lake Tyers Beach   3909 Fax: 5156 5652 www.taps.vic.edu.au 

  

PREP NEWS  
It is wonderful to see the class settling into the routines of school and approaching everything with a can do 
attitude. They were excited to meet their Buddies and have been eager to play with them out in the yard ever since.  
 
Congratulations to our award winners this week, Jasper Jonkers & Talulah Comber for being fantastic classroom 
helpers, helping with clean up and making sure everyone knows where everything goes. Balin Tuck for being a 
great friend to Ray out in the yard, making sure Ray has someone to play with and knows where to find things. 
From 5/6 Amelia Draper for demonstrating Better Buddy skills, checking on the Preps out in the yard.  
 
Students have received their readers and we are starting up our reading circles each morning. If you have a spare 
15 minutes to come and help the kids read it would be greatly appreciated by all.  
 
Prep testing is still happening so please remember that they have Wednesdays off unless it is their allocated time. 
These will be running all of February so please check the date as well as the time. If you are unsure there is a list 
on the Prep room door.  
On Fridays, students are invited to bring in something special to them to share with the class. If they would like to 
bring in their animal, please give me a weeksô notice.  
 
This week we are looking at: 
Reading 

¶ Getting Knowledge Ready or GKR is a range of strategies that help students learn to read. We are looking 
at using the picture to help us find key words that could be in the text and making connections to what is 
happening in the illustrations. 

¶ Identifying initial sounds. Using this strategy will help the students with reading and writing, if they see a 
picture of a seagull and the word on the page begins with a óbô they need to think about what else the 
seagull could be called, such as bird.  

¶ Introducing Tapping Tessa and Munching Mumma to the class and exploring their letter and sound óTtô & 
óMmô 

Writing 

¶ Letter formation and directionality ï this is how to write in a book correctly with a return sweep when 
starting a new line and writing letters from top to bottom. 

¶ Letters, sounds and wordsï recognising the differences between them and how each are used.  

¶ Initial sounds ï saying what they want to write out loud and concentrating on the sounds they hear at the 
start of the words and matching the sound to a letter.  

Maths: Pattern ï this week we are extending our understanding to look at different attributes that can be used to 
make a patter such as colour, shape and size.  
Integrated Studies: Social Justice ï We are exploring the idea of fairness, recognising that this means that 
everyone gets what they need rather that everyone gets the same.  
 
GRADE 1/2 B NEWS 
What a great first full week we have had in 1/2B. The students are continuing to build positive relationships with 
each other and have enjoyed having their first round of specialist classes.  
The award winner/s this week was Jackson Cheesely for his outstanding leadership qualities that he demonstrated 
when the 1/2 unit visited the memorial garden for the first time. Jackson was seen helping students from both 
classes to manoeuvre the stepping logs and footpaths. He has also been fantastic at helping his classmates during 
learning time.  
Students have begun their work on patterns and over the next few weeks will explore and experiment with 
repeating patterns in the classroom and in nature. Students were fascinated to see some of the amazing colourful 
patterns on some animals and plants.  
We have begun exploring characters in our reading and the students are doing a fantastic job at describing traits 
about the characters we are reading about.  
Last week, students had a chance to meet Shirley the Sheep.  
Every Friday a new student from 1/2B will be chosen to take Shirley home for the weekend and write and draw 
about her adventures. If possible, students are permitted to include photos and scraps from her travels. The 
students have agreed to look after Shirley and return her with their completed story in her scrapbook the following 
Monday.  
This Weekôs Learning:  
Reading: Getting Knowledge Ready (GKR). Students will be introduced to a class story and will be involved in 
detailed discussions about the pictures such as what is happening in them.  
Writing: Student will be continuing to describe the traits of the characters in the stories they read in preparation for 
writing.  
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Maths: Patterns: We will be focussing on repeating patterns and being able to describe, repeat and identify the 
missing parts of these patterns.  
Integrated Studies: This week we will be working on coping strategies for dealing with stress. 
 

GRADE 1/2 M NEWS 
Firstly I would like to thank all the parents and students for making me feel so welcome. It has been awesome to be 
greeted by happy faces every morning and to have so many parents come in and introduce themselves. I welcome 
parent involvement in the classroom, especially for reading, so please let me know if you are interested. 
In Literacy this week we will continue to build our understanding of what a Reading Workshop is, our role and the 
expected behaviours. In brief, Reading Workshops will be composed of a mini-lesson followed by 20-30 minutes of 
óindependent readingô (replacing quiet reading) and reading groups. Children will be expected to practice the 
strategy outlined in the mini-lesson during independent reading and then record their learning and connections in 
their óReaderôs Notebookô. Reading groups will focus on goals developed based on studentsô particular needs. 
Readers should go home with all students today! 
We also started looking at the fable óThe Lion and The Mouseô. It was fantastic how every student engaged in 
discussions about the lion, the mouse, the message in the story and the language being usedé.and that was just 
using the pictures! We start reading that text this week. We have also started learning about vowel digraphs ï two 
vowels working together to make one sound. 
In Maths we have been exploring patterns; as well as creating and continuing patterns, children have been 
explaining what makes a pattern and identifying the repeating unit. We will continue to explore patterns made in 
nature, by sound and by objects/people this week. Students will continue to be challenged to identify missing 
elements and explain their answers. Photos of the patterns made on Friday are on display outside our classroom. 
Our topic for Integrated Studies this term is Connections Through Generations. We will be considering the lives of 
people in the past and the present and look at the connections different cultures and communities have with places 
and people. This ties in nicely with this weekôs value of Friendship as we explore how to make and maintain healthy 
friendships. 
Last but not least, Eddie the Teddy has started overnight sleepovers at studentôs homes. It is great for all the 
children to hear about what Eddie does when he goes home so if you can, please help your child record Eddieôs 
adventures in his journal. We will be sharing these on a Friday morning. Thank-you to my good friend Suzie who 
knitted a new uniform for his transition to TAPS. 
Mrs Larissa Murray 

 
GRADE 3/4 B NEWS 
Awards were given to Lily-Grace Hood for her improved ability to decode words during her reading, and Maddy 
Davidson for following our classroom expectation of keeping her eyes on the learning targets. Congratulations to 
both of you and keep up the great effort! 
This week is going to be another busy swimming week as we had our Swimming Carnival on Monday which was a 
huge success and was a lot of fun. It was wonderful to see so many students really challenge themselves and have 
a go. I was also proud to hear so many students saying that they didnôt mind where they came in the races, they 
just wanted to have a go and try their best. It is this attitude, the TAPS attitude, that let everyone have a fantastic, 
fun-filled day. Swimming will continue this week and conclude Friday next week (which is a double session), so 
remember to keep sending your children with their swimming gear for just a little while longer. 
Students have been sent home with a reading questions bookmark. This is to help give parents/carers some 
suggested questions to ask their child(ren) to help build their comprehension skills while reading at home. There 
are a lot of different types of questions under various headings, however you do not need to ask your child all the 
questions each night. Pick two or three each night that you think will be most helpful.  
 
This week we are focusing on: 
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Reading: Continuing getting our knowledge ready. We are looking at identifying questions before, during and after 
reading to help us understand the text. 
Writing: Introducing students to identify simple sentences and possessives in well written texts and how to include 
them in their own writing. 
Theme: Identifying questions that will help us to get to know others and social skills that students can use to help 
them work together as a team. 
Homework: It is important for children to read every day. Your child has been given a reading journal which is 
placed in their reading folders. Students fill in the name of the book they are taking home each day and, once they 
have read, they list the number of pages read that night. It would be great to have their reading signed off by an 
adult in the ñCommentsò section. Students are also asked to hand in their reading journals to me every Monday 
morning so I can review them as part of their homework. Your child will also be given a set of eight spelling words 
to be practiced at home. These will be tested on Fridays and new words will be given out on Mondays. If you have 
any questions, please donôt hesitate to pop in and see me or give me a quick call. 
Reminders: 
Monday 11th ï Swimming Carnival ï 11.30-2.45 
Wednesday 13th ï Friday 15th ï Swimming 12.45-1.30 
Wednesday 20th ï District Swimming Carnival Orbost 
Thursday 21st ï Swimming 12.45-1.30 
Friday 22nd ï Swimming Double Session 11.30-1.00 
 
GRADE 3/4 M NEWS 
Awards : A whole class award for the fabulous start we have had to the school year! The students are working 
together to set up a dynamic, supportive working environment that will enable all to be their very best. Bailey 
Whelan ï for his deeper thinking about our class rules when asked if there was anything missing. Bailey took time 
to think and then suggested that a ónever give up ï I can do itô attitude would be beneficial. The whole class 
agreed!!Thanks Bailey. Alissah Edwards for her deep thinking about the main characters in our mentor text. You 
were spot on.  
Once again a fabulous swimming carnival! Special thanks to Barb and Riley for their organisation of this day. A 
very big day for our grade 3 students who attended their first swimming carnival. So nice to see the values of 
persistence, try something new and challenge yourself, in action yesterday. 
This week: 
Literacy : Getting Knowledge Ready in reading and generating and answering questions to be answered by our 
books;  continue testing 400 most frequently used words; working on our mentor text Two Wolves; writing a 
recount. The long óaô sound in spelling, we brainstormed some real beauties in class ï coupe, Mulcahy, gauge, 
grey. See if your child can notice any in the words around them! 
Maths : solving problems with patterns, arrays and associated number facts.  
Integrated studies : Development of learning culture; activities to build inclusion, class community and active 
listening. 
Please remember:  
Readers need to come to school every day. Please sign when you have heard your child read. 
We have 3 swimming sessions this week -Wednesday, Thursday and Friday. 
Kind regards, Bev Mulcahy. 

 
GRADE 5/6 H NEWS 
Hello and welcome to week 3! 
First of all I apologise if your children came home panicked about óswimming at Orbost tomorrowôéit is not 
tomorrow, it is the following Wednesday! But what a great job they all did yesterday at our TAPS swimming 
carnival!! Lots of great energy to encourage the younger students, positive support for their friends and kids just 
having a go!!  
Student Awards 
Our first awards for the year went to Tairei Tunnage and Nikki Carstairs. Tairei received her award for a great 
reading conference demonstrating óthinking and readingô, because if youôre not thinking about the text as you are 
reading, you are really just saying aloud a string of words! Nikki received her award for some great mathematical 
thinking and reasoning. She quietly works away at a task but happily shares her thinking with others when 
prompted.  
Maths 
In Maths for the past few and the next few weeks we have been looking at patterns, this has involved a lot of 
making, recording and talking through our reasoning of the rules of our patterns. It turns out patterns are the basis 
for a lot of mathematics and even more importantly a great way for explaining how the world works so deepening 
our understanding will set us up well for the year of mathematics aheadéand life!  
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Reading at Home 
Hopefully your children have been reading for at least 20 minutes each dayéif not please encourage them to make 
it a habit! It is the only homework we expect at the moment and it helps establish healthy habits for high school.  
Have a great week!! 
Lizzy Haldane  
 

GRADE 5/6 M NEWS 
Student of the week awards go to Jayde Hill and Charlie Moss for their great ñthinkingò in maths. 
Beau Buck-McKimmie received his award for settling into life at TAPS so well and contributing positively to our 
class.  
Christa Ridgwell received an award for her excellent work in our literature sessions, writing thoughtful responses. 
Great work Christa. 
Congratulation to all the students for their great effort yesterday at the swimming carnival. The children all tried their 
very best and supported each other to be their best. It was lovely to see the students living our school values. Well 
done everyone. 
As well as being busy with swimming we are spending time establishing expectations for the 5/6 unit and 
establishing our classroom routines. In reading sessions we have been focused on developing skills and strategies. 
These include How We Choose Our Books, Getting Our Knowledge Ready before we read and Thinking About Our 
Reading.  In Maths we have been working through a unit on Patterns. The students have been completing a range 
of pattern tasks, finding and explaining the pattern ñruleò. There has been lots of great thinking and discussions and 
the children are enjoying the challenge. 
Grade six buddies have started and the students are enjoying getting to know their prep buddy. 
Have a great week. 
Regards, 
Ali Mackie 
 
FRENCH NEWS 
Bonjour, 
 
This week, in French, Prep will continue to learn how to say hello and their name. We'll also start learning numbers 
up to 10 and the French alphabet.  
 
Grade 5/6M will work a bit more on words which look similar in French and in English, learning some rules in order 
to remember French words more easily.  
 
Did you know, for example, that most words ending in -tion (action, prevention, intention...), in -ance/-ence 
(importance, frequency, difference...) would be the same in French and in English? The pronunciation might slightly 
differ. Words ending in -ical usually ends in -ique in French and words in -ary in -aire. 
 
military - militaires 
typical - typique 
 
Grades 1 to 4 and 5/6H will learn, at various levels, the French name of objects we commonly use in the 
classroom. The idea remains to slowly increase the amount of French students speak in the classroom. 
 
pencil - un crayon (à papier) 
scissors - des ciseaux 
book - un livre 
pen - un stylo 
 
The following students showed a great learning mindset in their first lesson of French last week by participating as 
much as possible : 
- Alliah, Chayse, Acacia and Skylar in 1/2M 
- Jackson and Scott in 1/2B 
- Hunter and Nikki in 5/6H 
- Brayden and Christa in 5/6M 
 
Well done to them and a great example to follow! 
 
Bonne semaine à tous! 
 
Emmanuelle Samson 
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ART NEWS  
2019 is off to a flying start! Junior Students have been exploring fundamental atheistic órulesô which are all around 
us everyday. Surprisingly, specific proportions and rations in curves are present in many natural objects such as 
plants, shells and even peopleôs faces. This is a fantastic way for children to further investigate the amazing natural 
world around them! (not hard when you live in East Gippsland). 

 

  
 

   
Examples of this artistic concept and aesthetic rule ï based on the Italian mathematical principles of the Fibonacci 
Sequence and Golden Ratio. 

  
Prep Students with their spiral-inspired works. 
Jobi Laybourne 
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SPORT AND PE NEWS 
Students of the week: Seth Nairn, Xanthe Daniel and Lilli Mallen (brilliant progress during the swimming 
program); and Zane Ridgwell (for showing a growth mindset and thinking outside the box in maths!) 
Prep to Grade 2 have commenced PE sessions for the year with a focus on being careful of others when running 
around playing games. We have also been practicing movement patterns to connect to our maths unit on pattern. 
The most challenging has been one hop, one step, one hop, one step - repeated over and over. Try it!  Preps made 
it through their first session of PE for the year with NO blood knees. I think thatôs a first for me. Wow. J 
 
TAPS Swimming Sports 
Our TAPS swimming sports were held yesterday for Grades 3-6, with lots of very excited children. The aim this 
year was for students to really challenge themselves, and all children were involved in 25m or 50m swimming races 
or fun relays. Participation is the most important thing in these events, and it was a pleasure to see so many 
children ñhaving a goò and trying their very best, especially in the 25 m races. It was the most successful event 
we have had yet as over 80 students participated in swimming races in the big pool-either 50m or 25 m- 
which is a credit to the fantastic swimming teachers at the Aquadome as well as the students. Considerable 
growth as we had just 60 students able to swim 25m or more in last yearôs carnival. This really is what TAPS is 
about, pushing ourselves beyond our comfort zone! (Including the teachers who swam in the boogie board relay 
too). A huge thanks to all parents, friends and teachers for their amazing support and help on the day, it 
really was a wonderful afternoon! The winning house for 2019 will be revealed at Assembly on Friday. 
 

 
Fun with friends at the TAPS swimming carnival 2019!  

Swimming Program 
Our swimming program continues at the Aquadome on Thursday and Friday and again next week. Thanks again to 
all parents and teachers for supporting this important part of our extra curricular program. Just a reminder that 
Friday next week is a double session, so please check the following times Fri 16th Feb Grades 3/ 4  11.30-1.00; 
Grades 5/6  1.00-2.30  DOUBLE SESSION. 
 
District Swimming Carnival: ORBOST 
Next Wednesday the District swimming carnival will be held in Orbost. Swimmers with the fastest times in the 50m 
events from our TAPS carnival in the age groups 10 years and under, 11 years and 12 + years will represent 
TAPS. At our TAPS carnival, we run the 8/9 year olds in separate events, but at District level, the age group is 10 
years and under. All races are timed so that the fastest swimmers from the 8/9 and 10 combined age groups can 
be determined.  
 
Notices sent home today to those students that have qualified, they must be returned asap. See me if you have 
any concerns or questions about the carnival. (FYI, the Division and Regional Carnival dates are below). We will be 
required to provide 2 place judges at the finish line, so if you are going and donôt mind helping out, please let me 
know.  
Congratulations to the following swimmers who will represent TAPS next week: 
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Kurt Grabham, James Hood, James Morrison, Wil Daniel, Ella Seddon, Alexis Smart, Makennah Brindley, 
Marrisa Wharfe, Grace Felton, Rydah Davy, Douglas Ashby, Charlie Moss, Josh Cheesley, Noah Romeril, 
Zane Holley, Blake Smits, Mitch Naylor, Makayla Grabham, Alissah Edwards, Lailani Bransden and 
Annabelle Lyon. Students can compete in 5 events and 2 relays at the District Sports, which is all the strokes. For 
Division it's only 3 events and 2 relays. Good luck and swim fast! 
 
BARB PLANT (PE/SPORT COORDINATOR) 
 
Important Sport dates for Term 1 2019 
Wed 20th Feb District Swimming Orbost 
Friday 22nd Feb Grade 3-6 Swimming program finishes (this day is a double session) 
Mon 25th Feb Hockey Roadshow Gr 1-6 
Wed 27th Feb Division Swimming Bairnsdale 
Thurs 14th Mar Region Swimming Sale 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

JUNIOR COME -& -TRY DAY!  

òCome & have a crack ð give a ball a WACK!ó 

-A chance to try before committing to a season- 

Racquetball ς 13th February ς From 3:30pm 

Squash ς 14th February ς From 3:30pm 
ϝ[ŜŀǊƴ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ Ǉƭŀȅ ǘƘŜ άI9![¢IL9{¢ {thw¢ Lb ¢I9 ²hw[5έ 

*ALL equipment provided 

*Qualified coaches in a safe, fun environment 

*No Obligations 

*No Prior Experience necessary 

*Past players welcome 

 

Contact Chris or Hannah for more info @ 

5155 1563 

Lakes Entrance Squash & Racquetball 

(Check facebook for current updates) 
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EXPRESSION OF 

INTEREST 
 

DO YOU WANT TO COMPETE AT THE 

HIGHEST LEVELS TO GAIN MORE 

EXPERIENCE & KNOWLEDGE FOR YOU 

NETBALL GAME? 

 

BE APART OF A NETBALL 

REPRESENTATIVE TEAM IN 2019! 

17ô UNDER 

15ô UNDER 

13ô UNDER  

11ô UNDER 

TALK TO US  

@KELLY SMART 0466 472 993 OR 

 @MEL CAMPISI 0490 971 032  

Joeys and Cubs are starting 4 -30pm, 

Wednesday 13th  Feb at Lakes Entrance 

Primary School.  

 

For further information please contact  

Jodie Zagami - 0411 458 916 

Or  

Vicki Barrett -  0438 573 114  
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PARENT/TEACHER/STUDENTS CONVERSATIONS 
MONDAY 4TH ï THURSDAY 7TH  March 2019 

There will be an opportunity to meet with your childôs teacher during Term 1 at the below times.   

Please select first/second time preference by placing a 1 or 2 on the timetable and return to school by 
Friday the 22nd Feb.   We will do our best to accommodate you and have siblingôs conversations as 
closely together as possible. 

A note will be sent home with the confirmed times after we have slotted you in. 
 
Please circle the teacher/s you wish to meet with.  
 
Miss Lizzie Haldane / Mrs Ali Mackie /  Mrs Jade Brunswick   / Mrs Bev Mulcahy 

Mrs Larissa Murray / Miss Kate Barnes / Miss Naomi Cock  /  Mr Jobi Laybourne (Art) /  

Mrs Brenda Power (RR) / Mrs Barb Plant (P.E.)  /  Mrs Kerry  Hughes  (Principal)  

 
PARENT NAME/S  :   ééééééééééééééééé 
 

STUDENTôS  NAME/S and GRADE/S  : ééééééééééééééééééééééééé.  
           
Monday 4th March    
     
3:30__________  3:40__________  3:50___________ 
 
4:00__________  4:10__________  4:20___________ 
 
4:30__________  4:40__________ 
 
Tuesday 5th March (Naomi is not available on this day) 
     
3:30__________  3:40__________  3:50___________ 
 
4:00__________  4:10__________  4:20___________ 
 
4:30__________  4:40__________ 
 
Wednesday 6th March  
 
3:30__________  3:40__________  3:50___________ 
 
4:00__________  4:10__________  4:20___________ 
 
4:30__________  4:40__________ 
 
Thursday 7th March  
 
3:30__________  3:40__________  3:50___________ 
 
4:00__________  4:10__________  4:20___________ 
 
4:30__________  4:40__________ 
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